
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with the provisions of Section 
19 (1) of the Education and Inspections Act (EIA) 2006 that 
Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make a prescribed alteration 
to Stanhope Community Primary School, located on Keyworth Road, 
Gedling, Nottingham, NG4 4JD, by expanding the school’s net capacity 
from 240 permanent pupil places to 420 permanent places from 1 
September 2015. 
  
It is intended that the number of pupils to be admitted into the first age 
group of the main school (Published Admission Number) will permanently 
increase from 35 to 60 in September 2015. 

 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the 
complete proposal can be obtained from Toni Brzeskiewicz on 0115 
9773550, by email at: statutory-school.proposals@nottscc.gov.uk,  
or in writing to the address below.  A copy can also be viewed at 
www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
 
Also in accordance with the provisions of the EIA 2006, any person may 
submit comments on or in support of, or objections to the proposal by 
letter addressed to the Corporate Director of Children, Families and 
Cultural Services (for the attention of Toni Brzeskiewicz), Support to 
Schools Service, Floor 3, Riverside North, County Hall, West Bridgford, 
Nottingham, NG2 7QP. 
 
Comments may also be submitted on-line at www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
 
Any comments should reach the Director by no later than 4.30pm on 
Friday 13 February 2015. 

 
ANTHONY MAY 
Corporate Director of Children, Families and Cultural Services 
       
Date: 16 January 2015 
 

 
 
 

  
 


